


Under section 16 of the Act (Advice and Assistance), you may find it useful to note the following: 

Due to the small numbers of some causes of circulatory system deaths, deaths have been presented 
for the whole ten year period in line with Joint Service Publication 200 statistics, guidance for 
statistical disclosure control. 

Defence Statistics Health compiles the Department's authoritative deaths database for all UK Armed 
Forces personnel who died whilst in Service going back to 1984. Information is compiled from 
several internal and external sources from which we release a number of internal analyses and 
external National Statistics Notices. 

Defence Statistics receive weekly notifications of all regular armed forces deaths from the Joint 
Casualty and Compassionate Cell (formerly the single service casualty cells). Defence Statistics 
also receive cause of death information from military medical sources in the single services. At the 
end of each calendar year, Defence Statistics cross-reference the medical information it holds 
against publicly available death certificate information available from NHS Digital and The General 
Registrar's Office Scotland. 

To record information on cause of death, coding is carried out according to World Health 
Organisation's International Classification of Diseases 10th edition (ICD-10) and internationally 
agreed rules. Deaths from diseases of the circulatory system were identified as personnel with a 
principal ICD1 O code between 100 and 199. 

The information on deaths presented are for the UK regular armed forces, including all trained and 
untrained personnel and non-regulars who died on deployment are also included since they are 
classified as 'regular' personnel for the duration of their overseas deployment. 

If you have any queries regarding the content of this letter, please contact this office in the first 
instance. 

If you wish to complain about the handling of your request, or the content of this response, you can 
request an independent internal review by contacting the Information Rights Compliance team, 
Ground Floor, MOD Main Building, Whitehall, SW1A 2HB (e-mail CIO-FOI-IR@mod.gov.uk). Please 
note that any request for an internal review should be made within 40 working days of the date of 
this response. 

If you remain dissatisfied following an internal review, you may raise your complaint directly to the 
Information Commissioner under the provisions of Section 50 of the Freedom of Information Act. 
Please note that the Information Commissioner will not normally investigate your case until the MOD 
internal review process has been completed. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: 
Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF. 
Further details of the role and powers of the Information Commissioner can be found on the 
Commissioner's website at https://ico.org.uk/. 

I hope this is helpful. 

Yours sincerely 

Defence Statistics Health Head (B1) 

https://ico.org.uk

